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MEMORANDUM

FOR : The Regional Director
DENR MIMAROPA Region

FROM : Accountant III

March 23, 2023

SUBJECT ; CERTIFICATION ISSUED TO ACCOUNTANT III NESTOR S. 
LOMIBAO

This refers to your memorandum dated January 23, 2023 (Annex "A") regarding the
request of the undersigned to attend review classes in Manila. Attached is a copy of my 
Study/review Leave Application (SLA) covering the period from May 1 to October 31, 2017 with 
approved signature of RED Natividad Bernardino (Annex "B").

To educate you Ma'am, the PENR Office paid my salaries from May to August 2017 
amounting to (P41,151.00 x 4 mos) P164,604.00 while attending review classes in Manila. The basis 
of their payment was the approved SLA covering the period from May 01 to October 31, 2017. 
However, the PENRO Administrative Division Office found out in their records on July 8, 2019 that 
my SLA has no evidence of approval from the ASEC for Human Resource Development System 
Office. So on that day, they immediately require me to submit a copy of Approved Study Leave 
Application by the said ASEC otherwise they will stop paying my salaries and will forcibly 
withhold/collect the total amount of P164,604.00 from my salaries effecting on that day and 
onwards (Annex "C"). We exchange several memoranda on this matter but no consideration was 
given to my side. They successfully withheld/collected the total amount of P164,604.00 from July 
2018 to January 2020. I considered their action illegal because I have no chance to comply the 
requirement considering that I have no access in the ASEC's office and also the long span period of 
time. My claim is valid because the PENRO Resident Auditor has no suspension nor disallowance 
issued to the undersigned regarding the matter up to this writing. Please take note that their 
requirement was only a mere approval of my SLA from ASEC's office.

On January 30, 2023, the PENRO Administrative Division Office after securing an undated 
certification from Human Resource Development Office for allowing me to claim salaries for the 
period August 01 to October 31, 2017. Instead of paying/returning my money they withheld, they 
required me again to submit a document (Annex "D") to support the payment of the said salaries 
which is Scholarship Contract between me and the Head of Office. Their action was unhuman that 
caused deliberate delay in paying my salaries which is a violation of RA 3019.
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